
DEPUTATION MEETING MINUTES 
 
Date:     25th February 2015 
 
Deputation Group:  Kew Park Estate Residents Association 
 
Councillors Present: Cllr. Paul Gogarty, Cllr. Ed O'Brien, Cllr. Liona O'Toole. 
Deputation: Dan Glennon, John O'Mahony and Caitriona McClean. 
Council Officials Present:  
Michael Glynn Road Use Planning and Transportation 
Dee Kelly Housing, Social and Community Development 
Patricia Davis Housing, Social and Community Development 
 
 
The meeting was chaired by Councillor Paul Gogarty. 
 
  
Item 
No. 1. 

Resurface the tar macadam laneway on Kew Park Avenue which leads to the field/park 
behind Kew Park Avenue.  This is requested for health and safety reasons due to the 
deterioration of the path. 
 

 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
  

Clarification needs to be made as to the ownership of the laneway and the 
barrier.  The laneway is not in charge of Roads.  The residents insisted 
that Parks staff have a key to the removable bollard at the entrance to the 
lane and that it has been used previously for grass maintenance purposes.  
The meeting committed to forward the request to Public Realm.   

 
 

Michael Glynn 

 
 
Item 
No. 2. 

Installation of driver feedback signs on the N4 slip road to reduce excess speeding. 
 

 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
  

The concerns of the Residents Association regarding speed limits on the 
N4 slip will be forwarded to the NRA:- 
• The residents requested an electronic sign which would indicate vehicle 

speeds. 
• The residents are concerned that about the exit to Leixlip/Celbridge 

where the 50kph slip road meets the 80kph exit ramp. 
 
Cllr. Gogarty requested that this be put on the next Traffic Management 
Meeting. 
 
Cllr. O'Brien said this should be raised at the next Area Committee 
Meeting. 
 
The meeting committed to forward the residents concerns to Traffic 
Management Section for consideration. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Michael Glynn 
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Item 
No. 3. 

Installation of sunken flagstones at the entrance to the estate.  This is to create a proper 
pathway to cover the muddy track that currently exists. 

 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
  

Michael Glynn reported that there is a macadam path in place at the edge 
of the road which connects the bus stop to the estate and there are no 
plans to construct a second path.    
 
Cllr. Ed O'Brien suggested planting up the grass verge. 
 
The meeting committed to forward the request to Public Realm.   

 
 
 

Michael Glynn 

 
 
Item 
No. 4. 

Minutes of previous Deputation Meeting (23/11/2011), record that an inspection was to be 
carried out regarding the pooling of water at the estate entrance. No update has been received 
and the issue continues. 
 

 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
  

Michael Glynn will request the NRA and contractor to report back to 
residents regarding pooling of surface water at the estate entrance. 
 
 
The Residents expressed their disappointment that there was no Council 
Officials from Public Realm and Roads Traffic present at the Deputation 
Meeting to address all items on the Agenda. 

 
Michael Glynn 

 
 
 
 
 

Noted. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 


